CHILD PROTECTION MEETING – 6th AUGUST 2013
Present:
Dr P Marwick



Dr F Khan
Dr A Hanif
Dr P Suntha
Jackie Scott (Health Visitor)



Lorna Prescott
Ruth Gray (Chair & Minutes)

The practice holds a database for:

· Child Protection/Cause for Concern (6-16 years)

· Child Protection/Cause for Concern (0-5 years)

· Cause for Concern Parents and Violence

These three databases are updated regularly.  
Child Protection/Cause for Concern (0-5 years)
Jackie Scott went through the 0-5 year old database and updated the team with those children she knew in-depth.  
Two children in the same family on the 0-5 register were discussed, both children had been placed in care due to NAI, this case has now been reviewed by social services, NAI couldn’t be proved and as the incident wasn’t considered ‘life threatening’ they will be returned home under a phased return. A neighbour had disclosed that the father had grabbed the child’s face whilst forcing her to eat; the children are now not looked after but re-classed as ‘child in need’. Social care involvement will be every 3 months, and a named health visitor ‘Angela Solley’ with have monthly contact, Mark Edwards will be second point of contact. Jackie said there were big problems within the family, she felt that mums behaviour was ‘very odd’ and they were having problems with neighbours. There was some reference to lactulose intolerance and the patient had been referred to paediatrics at RAEI.
Lorna said there had recently been an issue with a ‘looked after’ child whereby the foster mother did not want anyone shouting the child’s name out in the surgery in case it alerted the family the child was residing in the area, the child was in the process of being adopted.

Three children were removed from the database as these no longer were cause for concern and had no social worker involvement, 2 new children were added; both looked after children. Ruth will update the database accordingly and amend the appropriate alerts on the clinical system. Jackie told the team she will liaise with the other health visitors and then speak to Lorna/Ruth regarding any further updates.

Child Protection/Cause for Concern (6-16 years)

As previously stated, school nurses no longer attend Child Protection Meetings.  Ruth had faxed over the registers to the school nurses last week prior to the meeting so Jackie could bring any feedback to the meeting, nothing was forthcoming from the school nurses.

Jackie took 2 copies of the registers for the school nurses and said that she would definitely ask the school nurses to update the list so that the practice can remove any patients that should no longer be on the list or to add any additions so we’re fully up to date.

Cause for Concern Parents and Violence
The ‘Cause for Concern Parents and Violence’ register was reviewed and no patients were added or removed.
DNA Child Immunisation 
Ruth had faxed over the DNA Child immunisation list to the health visitors last week prior to the meeting so Jackie could check any details she had on each child. The team commented on the high numbers of DNA’s some children had, Jackie asked if we sent for our own immunisation appointments, Ruth said we did, Child Health sent us the scheduled lists,  the admin team made the appointments and send across the road to get franked then posted out to the patients. Jackie said she was surprised that some of the high number of DNA’s that Child Health had not suspended some children; Ruth pointed out that the actual number of DNA’s was not for one particular vaccination but may cover a number if many vaccinations had been missed.  Jackie suggested Ruth contacting Nicola at Child Health to see what there policy was on DNA’s.
Dr Marwick said they have to stop sending appointments at some stage it is a waste of resources, if there is no response to the letters we should consider an alternative method.

Action Point: Ruth to contact Child Health and then forward the clinicians what their response is (Completed*)
* If the child DNA’s for 1 particular vaccine then the computer will suspend the patient for just that vaccination, it will automatically send for others 2 times in order for that suspension to apply too. I have asked Nicola Perks to check our list and ensure that they have all been suspended.

A&E Attendances 
Ruth asked the team lastly to look at the list of patients who had attended A&E 3 or more times in the last quarter, this was just 8 patients. Dr Marwick explained to the team that Alison and Colette would hi-light this fact to the GP, who in turn would have a look at the reasons behind the attendances to see if there is a pattern to the attendances, he said the ones he had looked at all seemed appropriate.

Dr Marwick asked if the admin team updated anything when it was highlighted to the GP, Ruth said no once they had e-mailed the GP it was up to them if any further action be taken. Lorna said that Alison had hi-lighted that often the GP’s do not respond to her e-mail, Dr Marwick said the admin team should send a ‘task’ to the GP, this is then stored within the patients notes; all present thought this a good idea.

Jackie said that the health visitors find it useful to cross reference this with the list they also have, they may not be aware of some A&E attendances or it may highlight may be highlighted that home safety can be sign posted.
Action Point: Ruth to e-mail Alison and Colette to ask them when contacting GP’s to send a task rather than an e-mail as suggested in this meeting. (Completed)
Any Other Business

· Jackie informed us that it is her last day as a Health Visitor based at Boston House, she will start her new job as ‘locality manager’ area 4 in Leigh tomorrow, she was told she will be much missed Jackie has been a health visitor with us for 8 years; Ruth asked if she will be replaced Jackie said not at the moment.
· Jackie informed us that GP’s now receive all CP2’s , at LAC (looked after child) case conference the health visitors complete a CP2 form; Ruth said that communication was much improved.

· Jackie informed us that 254 children were on the child protection register in the Wigan Borough.

The next ‘Child Protection’ meeting is scheduled for: 

Tuesday 26th November 2013
